

November 29, 2016

Bill WilliamsGarney Construction
Livermore

SENT VIA: E-Mail bewilliams@garney.com

Re: Fresno SW 1B Subcontractor Substitution (Partial)

Dear Bill:

As previously discussed due to permit delays we have had to assign our crews to other work. unfortunately, as a result of these delays we will only be able to provide a single crew rather than the requested two crews. We understand that time is of the essence for completion of the project and agree to allow the substitution of an additional subcontractor for completion of the two 54-inch bores.

Should you have any questions or require additional information, please contact me.

Sincerely,

John M. Iles Pacific Boring, Inc.

Vice President - Operations